
Tanner Hall 
September 25, 2025 
 
Mr. Jonathan Vincent 
Principal 
Warren East High School 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to formally resign from my position as Head Football Coach at Warren East High School, 
effective immediately. 
 
This season, I have been on suspension pending an allegation stemming from August 7, 2025. The 
Department of Community Based Services investigated the matter and ruled the allegation 
unsubstantiated. While I am grateful the investigation has cleared me to return to the classroom, I believe 
it is in the best interest of the program, the players, and the community that I step aside from the football 
program at this time.  
 
Coaching at Warren East has been a life changing experience. I began as an assistant coach in June 2019, 
and have had the privilege to coach athletes that demonstrated tremendous dedication, perseverance, and 
character. The athletes and fellow coaches I worked with will stay with me the rest of my life. My family 
developed life long friendships. I got to watch both my boys take some of their first steps on blue turf 
surrounded by players, staff, parents, and community members that all served as phenomenal role models. 
Warren East will always hold a special place in my heart.  
 
This offseason, I had the privilege of watching our student athletes push themselves, preparing for a 
season that would challenge them week after week. Unfortunately, I believe this situation has served as a 
distraction. For the remainder of the 2025 season, I wish the focus to stay on their growth, success, and 
love of the game.  
 
I am thankful to the administration, my fellow coaches, and especially the players and their families for 
their trust and support throughout my time here. I will always be proud of the program that we have built 
together.  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Tanner Hall 


